
From: Douglas  

Sent: Tuesday, March 24, 2015 6:40 PM 
To: Crawford Adam 

Subject: SB 464 

 

Adam, please submit the following for consideration by the committee on SB 464 

TO:    Co-Chair President Pro Tempore Ginny Burdick 

Co-Chair Representative Ann Lininger 

Co-Vice Chair Senate Republican Leader Ted Ferrioli 

Co-Vice Chair Representative Carl Wilson 

Co-Vice Chair Senator Floyd Prozanski 

Representative Peter Buckley 

Representative Ken Helm 

Representative Andy Olson 

Senator Jeff Kruse 

 

Oppose SB 464 

Please carefully consider the consequences of this bill. Improperly done it does great damage to 

the Magna Carta, the Bill of Rights, our common law, and the Herbalist Charter of 1542. 

 

Cannabis is an herb, and like with all herbs, it works best making extractions whether it is a tea, a 

tincture, or other concentrates. Please do not place prohibitions or restrictions upon our basic 

rights to use herbs for our health and enjoyment. Alcohol is a basic component of many 

herbalists, to extract its components. 

 

If you must place restrictions, save it for the regulation of handing butane, propane or other 

hazardous materials, .... than can be used safely with proper training. Remember, we allow 

public to pump  hazardous, gaseous, flammable fuels everyday at the pumps without much 

hazard, because they have learned not to smoke or have open flames while refueling. 

 

A little caution is all it takes …. please do not take away our freedoms because there are a few 

people who have not learned to stop lighting cigarettes near closed space butane users. 



Thank you for your consideration. Please keep herbalism alive by not restricting the practice of 

herbalists who use solvents to obtain a worthy product. 

 

Douglas Heuer 

 


